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Dear Mr. Wu,





I am writing this letter in support of a PhD student in my group, Julio E. Peironcely, to obtain a student bursary for the [name of conference / workshop] the spring of 2011.





Julio has an educational background in Computer Science, Bioinformatics, and Chemoinformatics. He has joined the Analytical Biosciences group headed by Wouter Jansen at the Leiden / Amsterdam Center for Drug Research to carry out his PhD research. This PhD project aims at identifying unknown metabolites by means of generating candidate structures and rejecting some of them with the help of bio-chemical constraints. He is currently developing a molecular structure generator, in which he combines a deterministic enumeration of graphs approach with a computational chemical library. I became a co-supervisor of his PhD due to my involvement in the development of such a tool. Since his incorporation to our group he has proved this interest by being a committed student and researcher.  He is always keen to take responsibilities and to cooperate with other colleagues.





Julio is also employing machine-learning tools to study the Metabolite Space and the properties that define the Metabolite-likeness of a molecule. Furthermore, he will also work on including analytical data extracted from mass spectrometry and from the experimental setup used to acquire this data. 





The research Julio carries out is highly multidisciplinary and a clear example of the potential that the crossing of different research areas has for the future of science. From my point of view, his research matches well the topics of Workshops I and II. Julio can contribute positively to enrich the contents of these workshops as well as to extract useful knowledge that he can employ in his ongoing research. I would like to end by expressing my belief that Julio’s ambition and determination in his work, as well as his education, will enable him to follow a successful career. For this reason, I would like to support his application for a student bursary as well as his (poster-talk) presentation at the [name of conference / workshop].





Sincerely,


John Smith
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